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Brian & Evelyn… 
…are a couple we have had the privilege to get to 
know over the past 4 months that we have been 
attending Nansana Bible Church. What we have 
learned so far is that they are unashamedly 
smitten with each other and are absolutely 
adorable to watch together.  They are both smiley 
and love to serve others in any way they can.  
Evelyn is shy and likes to serve behind the scenes 
while Brian is an outgoing and jolly guy.   

Brian & Evelyn began living together 2 years ago 
before they became followers of Jesus.  During the 
last two years they both have placed their trust in 
Jesus and are seeking to learn and grow in their 
relationship with Him.  At our recent marriage 
retreat they shared with Prince that they were 
increasingly convinced the way they are living is 
not pleasing to God, and they want to get married 
officially before the Lord.   

However, like so many others at our church, they do not have the money it takes to get married.  
Brian shared with Prince he was hoping to raise enough money by October to be able to go and do 
the traditional visit required to ask Evelyn’s parents and family if they would allow him to take their 
daughter.   

Prince counselled them to not wait till October but to present their need to the church and allow us 
as the body of Christ to come alongside them and support them in this very important step in their 
lives.   

We are happy to share that Prince will be driving Brian & Evelyn and a group of his family 
members to her village, about 7 hours away, on July 22nd.   This is an important step to ask if they 
can move forward to plan their wedding.   

Brian has been so fearful of the process because of the lack of money but the body of Christ has 
encouraged him, and they are as giddy as can be! It is our prayer that the Lord would be glorified 
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as they seek to follow His perfect ways and plans. We are looking forward to doing premarital 
counseling with them to prepare them for doing marriage God’s way!   

Thank you, West Rome Baptist Church, for your continued generous contributions over 
these past few months to this ministry making it possible for us to have the chance to walk 
alongside couples like Brian & Evelyn!   

Gratefully Yours, 

Prince & Heidi J 


